
Guideline for travels by guest lecturers, examiners and opponents to KI  

 

General information 

If possible, guest lecturers, examiners, opponents and other visitors should be offered train rather 

than air travel. 

The possibility to attend examinations, seminars, lectures, etc. online should always be considered. 

This might become a suitable option should the journey be cancelled.  

 

Visiting lecturers 

Visiting lecturers may be given the opportunity to lecture online. If they will lecture in person and are 

based within 500 km from KI, they should travel by train.  

Visiting lecturers who travel by airplane are encouraged to conduct work in addition to the lecture 

such as providing multiple lectures, attend meetings or conferences, or other kind of 

research/information exchange.  

 

Examiners and opponents  

Examiners/opponents invited to attend a PhD defence and have less than 500 km to travel to KI 

should be given the opportunity to travel by train. 

If air travel is the only option, the opportunity to attend online needs to be considered.  

Examiners/opponents who are offered air travels shall conduct work in addition to the examination. 

Such work may include lecturing or attend a meeting or conference.   

 

Questions or suggestions? Contact GPH environment and sustainability representative Ann Liljas at 

ann.liljas@ki.se  
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